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Statement by Victoria Sloan, Public Affairs Officer

for the U.S. Embassy in Latvia

on behalf of Ambassador Brian R. Carlson

Read on May 13, 2003 at the Press Conference in Jurmala, Latvia

“Mr. Sorensen, distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen.  I am delighted to be here today to express the support of the American Embassy for this seminar series “Protecting Children and Women from Abuse.”  

The Embassy has provided grant assistance to the seminar series, and we do so because protecting the people in our societies is central to the democratic purpose.  At the heart of any democracy is the proposition that how we treat one another matters.

People do bad things in all societies.  The measure of democracies is the extent to which they deter and prevent, comfort and assist the afflicted, and take measures against perpetrators.

I have the honor of introducing the American presenters at this series of seminars:  Judge Michael Dwyer from the Milwaukee County Circuit Court, Margaret Flood, a social worker at Rogers Memorial Hospital, Retired State Senator Joanne Huelsman and Phillip Koss, district attorney for Walworth County, Wisconsin.

I also have the pleasure today of acknowledging Inese Slesere, member of Parliament and passionate advocate for children, as an Honorary Director of the Kids First Fund.  Ms. Slesere, as many of you know, serves as secretary of Latvia’s committee on human rights and public affairs and leads the Parliament’s subcommittee on the protection of children’s rights.

And finally, I have the privilege to honor Dr. Valdis Rande for a lifetime of service to children throughout the world by presenting him with a proclamation from the United States Senate.  I note also that he has been designated as Ambassador to Children for the Kids First Fund.

Dr. Rande is the retired executive director of the Bulduri Family Care Centre, which together with the Kids First Fund, works to assist abused and abandoned children in Latvia.  Dr. Rande has devoted his life to helping children.  He was chief of pediatric surgery at the Latvia Children’s Hospital and Latvia’s representative to EPCAT – a global network fighting child prostitution, child pornography and trafficking in children.

Congratulations, Dr. Rande on a job well done.

On behalf of the American embassy, I thank the presenters, the tremendous work of our Latvian colleagues, and the Bulduri Family Care Centre and the Kids First Fund for organizing this series of seminars.  Keep up the good work.  Thank you.”

